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HAWTHORNE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

5160 Central Avenue, Delta, B.C. V4K 2H2

http://ha.deltasd.bc.ca/
Principal:  Mrs. Z. Ray
Vice-Principal:  Ms. J. von Schulmann
Telephone: 604.946.7601                           Fax: 604.946.3016                                              
What’s Happening This Week?

Monday, May 13 – Friday, May 17, 2019

	Monday
	

	Tuesday
	

	Wednesday
	

	Thursday
	District Track Meet for Intermediate Students who qualified at the Regional meet. At South Delta Secondary, 9:25 a.m.-2:30 p.m. Track team meet in the Hawthorne gym at 8:15 a.m. and return at 2:45 p.m.

	Friday
	Pro-D Day; in-lieu day for staff who attended summer professional day last August


Release Drill

Thank you to all parents, guardians, relatives, and caregivers who were able to attend the emergency release drill yesterday afternoon. From our perspective, it went extremely well. We released about ¾ of the students in approximately 25 minutes. It was very orderly and efficient. Thank you to all those parents and guardians who took the time to go into Parent Connect and add their emergency release contacts, which made the teachers’ job a lot easier.

Class Organization

As we plan for the 2019-20 school year, it is important for parents to be aware of factors that are a consideration in organizing classes. Combined grade classes are an organizational necessity based on student numbers. However, while combined classes are an organizational necessity, research indicates that multi-age groupings provide very positive learning environments for children. Studies show that children in combined classes learn to become more independent, responsible learners, and develop a greater degree of social responsibility. Educators recognize that in every class there will be a wide range of abilities and needs.  As students progress through the grades, this gap widens. The notion of a straight grade class being more advantageous to a child’s academic progress is an educational myth.

If your child is in a straight grade class this year, you can expect that they could be in a combined class in September.  This does not mean that if they are currently in a combined class, they will automatically be in a straight grade class next year.  
Class Placements

Parents frequently ask questions about how decisions are made regarding a child’s placement into their new class. They wonder if they should be making requests to the present teacher, or the principal. As you can see by the following list, as a staff, we go to great lengths when organizing classes.  It honestly takes hours!  We take into consideration such things as:

· student behaviour

· academic ability and progress

· student personalities, e.g., outgoing and very participatory, quieter and needing encouragement to participate, etc.

· student interactions, i.e., how students get along with one another

· boy/girl ratio

· if it's a combined class, the numbers appropriate for each grade

· match between teaching and learning styles wherever possible

· students with special learning needs

· students who receive support from the Learning Support Teacher

· number of students who require EA support

· whether it is a straight grade or a combined class, we try for a heterogeneous group

This is by no means a comprehensive list.  In any class, there is a wide range of abilities and personalities.  One of the roles of the teacher is to seek to provide activities for the students that will foster their learning and growth, whether they are in a straight grade class or a combined class. After initial class organization takes place, we re-visit the lists to double-check if we think our decisions are educationally sound – for all the reasons listed above. In September, once registrations and attendance are confirmed, we re-visit the class lists before moving students into their new class. 

Parent Input

As our partners, we recognize that parents have important information that can assist with the placement of students.  Parents are welcome to advise the school of personal, educational, or social information that could affect a child’s placement.  Our staff will keep in mind this information, along with the above considerations, when building tentative classes. This information should not include any request for placement in a particular class configuration or with a particular teacher.  Any requests received of this nature will not be considered. Please know that if you send an information letter or email, it will be considered but does not ensure it will be accommodated.

 

Summer Student Dress Code

We have already experienced some summer-like weather and we know more will be arriving soon. Therefore, it is once again time for a reminder about student attire. Please remember that we ask all students, Kindergarten to Grade Seven, boys and girls, to wear tops that cover their shoulders and stomach, shorts that reach to the thigh, and shoes that are suitable for active days on the field and playground, and in gym classes. Children cannot do the many activities required of them when they are wearing shoes that do not stay on their feet securely, such as flip flops and loose crocs. Students who do not conform to these guidelines will be sent home to change their attire or, if that is not possible, instructed to wear a school jersey. 

